1987 WELSH NATIONAL GYMANFA GANU COMMITTEE MEETING SEPTEMBER 24, 1987

Present: Mae Anderson, Eleanor Wylie, Kay Thomas, Judy Cilcain, Jack Davis, Marveen Minish, Walter Carlock, Mary Mergenthal, Bob Burt, Priscilla Burt, David Cargo

Mae Anderson read to the committee letters received congratulating the committee and chairman on a successful gymanfa.

Jack Davis gave preliminary figures of 391 for Friday seminars and 648 for Saturday seminars.

Priscilla Burt reported proceeds of \$586.81 from the tea room.

Bob Burt reported on bus ticket sales. He sold 300 advance tickets and then sold more that day; the bus company would not have a count.

Judy Cilcain reported that there were 1250 registrations. Anouther 100-200 hymnals could have been sold. It was acknowledged that Nelson Llewellyn had recommended having more for sale.

The guestions of refunds on events was discussed. It was decided that if the tickets were able to be resold, a refund would be issued; otherwise, no refund would be given.

Kay Thomas reported 540 presales on the noson lawen, with many more tickets sold at the time.

The question of whether compensation should be offered to Olwen Welk for directing the mini-gymanfa was discussed and finally decided in the negative.

Howard Williams will be asked to be sure that all the seminar leaders have been thanked for their work.

It was requested that the secretary write two thank you notes, one to the neighbor of Mary Mergenthal who carried the musical instruments from one event to another, and the other to the woman from the St. Paul Convention Bureau who was of such great assistance.

The rental of the post office box will be extended to receive orders for the Gymanfa tapes. It was decided that sale of the tapes was a Gymanfa project rather than a St. David's project. It was decided that complimentary tapes would be provided to the director and organist.

It was decided that the Wilder Foundation would be sent a donation of \$20 for providing transportation for the two handicapped persons attending.

Eleanor Wylie gave the treasurer's report. Some bills remain to be paid; the treasurer was authorized to pay these. It was reported that the costs for Wyn Roberts and his party were not paid; if they are not received shortly, the secretary will write to the Wales Tourist Board for payment of these costs for the Member of Parliament and his party.

Insurance coverage was discussed due to the two mishaps. In one instance, a woman fell leaving Landmark Center and is currently in the hospital with a fractured pelvis. A nice note was received from her thanking all those who assisted her. It does not appear that she will file a claim; however, to keep our insurance company informed, Eleanor Wylie will contact them with the facts. The injured party was Harriett R. Hudson (Mrs. Robert D.), 217 Third Street East, Wabasha, MN 55981. In the other instance, a woman fell on the way to the church. She was assisted by a police officer. Her identity is not known.

The problem of late registrations was brought up by Judy Cilcain and David Cargo. It was strongly suggested that in future years the registration material state that registration fee will be XXX dollars up to XXX date, and after that it will rise to XXX dollars. This should prompt people to do this before the last minute.

The Baltimore committee had requests for certain kinds of information. This will be compiled and given to Mae Anderson by the chairmen involved, and she will forward it to them.

End of minutes - end of secretary's carbon ribbon.